
Project Update: July 2018 
 
During the first part of the project, we had a preliminary meeting with administration of 
National Park Kozara where we agreed the cooperation. All the necessary permits for 
doing the research are obtained.  
 
During the April we have finished area research and mapping the most suitable 
sites/habitats and further, during April, May and June 2018 we have finished with the 
fieldwork for spring period using the mist netting and bat detection techniques, but also 
inspection of the sites with possible bat presence. 
 
We have also finished the text for the new brochure and informative boards called “Bats 
of National park Kozara” containing information about different registered species of 
bats registered during the first RSG. These publications are now in designing process. 
 

 

 


